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DUNWICH TOWN TRUST MEETING HELD ON 
MONDAY 9 NOVEMBER 2020 AT 6pm VIA ZOOM
Minutes

1. Welcomes and Apologies
Present:

Miss Nick Mayo (NM) (Chairman)

Ms Gussie Andersen (GA) (Vice- Chair)

Dr Denis Cox (DC)

Ms Val Bethell (VB).

Mr Rod Smith (RS)

Mr Crispin Clay (CC) 

Ms Jane Hamilton (JH)
Apologies: were received from Mrs Nicky Kinahan (NK) (Treasurer).
In attendance: Mr John Lavery (Clerk) (JL)

Due to further Covid 19 restrictions the Trust had reference to the Charity Commission’s guidance on conducting a meeting without face-to-face contact.  There was no clause in the Trust’s governing documents to permit other means of meeting but Trustees decided to deal with the business of the meeting by Zoom to demonstrate good governance of the charity.
The meeting was declared quorate.

The Chairman asked if there were any conflicts of interest and JH declared one under grants.
2. Minutes of Meeting on 14 September 2020

No comments had been received since the minutes had been circulated.  They would be signed off when the Board next met in person.  
3. Matters Arising from the Minutes

Most matters arising were covered elsewhere on the agenda.  
JL was asked to report about progress with relocating one of the rubbish bins to sit next to one of the dog waste bins. JL had spoken to Natalie at East Suffolk Council, who promised to take it forward and report back. RS suggested that as the bins were not fixed, it would be possible to move the bin without the Council’s help.  RS to take forward as necessary.
NM had not yet looked at the dog free zone idea in any depth, but as it was an emotive issue it would need to be discussed with DPM.  
4. Clerk’s Report 

A number of the issues to be discussed were covered under item 5.  
Chris Spall had trimmed the holly and other trees at the Spinney and had also taken out the conifers at 2 Maison Dieu. All tree and undergrowth clearance work had now been completed along this area.  
5. Car Park/Beach
Various suggestions had been made to NM about stopping camper vans parking overnight on the beach, but none was practicable.  RS reported that the problem appeared to have died down, although there were one or two vans parking regularly.  He had corrected several websites that stated that people could camp at the car park overnight and one of his reviews had been seen by over 1,000 people.  NM therefore suggested no action should be taken now that the weather was turning colder. It was also hoped that holidays might resume next year, which should reduce the problem.  
NM reported that the beach rubbish bin competition was still on hold but would be re-launched when conditions allowed.
6. Treasurer’s Report and Financial Matters

In her absence the Treasurer’s report and financial statement had been circulated to Trustees.  It was agreed that Ensors would again be asked to act on the Trust’s accounts for 2020.  AP: NK to be asked to notify Ensors that the Trust had agreed this and to provide them with copies of minutes confirming financial resolutions made at the September 2020 meeting.  
7. Governance

This item was reported in the confidential minutes.
8.  Housing

There were several reports made about individual properties, reported in the confidential minutes.  Repairs and maintenance work carried out through Clarke & Simpson had been appreciated by the tenants.  
9.  Grants
As Trustees were only able to meet remotely in November, NM signed & posted the Christmas cards on behalf of everyone at DTT.

10.  Dates of Meetings for 2021

NM proposed the following dates for 2021. As usual they were bi-monthly on the 2nd Monday of the odd-numbered months, as follows:
11th January, 8th March, 10th May, 12th July, 13th September and 8th November 2021.
A.P. JL to book the Reading Room for these dates
11.  AOB  

Trustees discussed progress with the Wilderness area. The path had been cleared by Trustees on 1 November 2020, enabling access around the site.  Trustees also considered whether to remove a fallen conifer from the site and NM had asked Jamie Smith at Suffolk Wildlife Trust for his opinion.  A.P. NM would meet J Smith on the site to discuss.
Walberswick Common Lands Charity had not responded to the Trust’s offer to work with them to tackle anti-social behaviour. 
The new Sporting Licence from Natural England for the Walberswick Wildfowlers to shoot on Corporation Marshes had been circulated. This document had been very thoroughly drafted and NM had no concerns about it.  As DTT owned the land the licence had to be approved by Trustees. NM gave the modest figures for birds and species taken during the last season and pointed out that the Wildfowlers were useful to DTT as they would report any physical issues with the condition of Corporation Marshes back to the Clerk. The Trustees approved the new licence unanimously.  
The meeting closed at 7-50pm
--------------------------------
CLERK:  John Lavery        Email: clerk@dunwichtowntrust.org         Tel:  01986 875999
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